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RESOLUTION 

 

At a meeting of the Interuniversity Council of Catalonia on 12 October 2020, 
attended by representatives of the Department of Health and the 12 Catalan 
universities, it was agreed to limit face-to-face teaching on university campuses to 
minimise the movement of the university community and decrease the rate of 
infection by COVID-19 in Catalonia. This agreement was made public by the 
Interuniversity Council of Catalonia on the same day. 

 

On 18 September 2020, the Rector of the Universitat Rovira i Virgili issued the 
resolution that modified and substituted the Resolution of 30 June on the teaching 
activity at the Universitat Rovira i Virgili and the URV Foundation scheduled for the 
academic year 2020-21. 

 

On 24 September 2020, the Governing Council of the Universitat Rovira i Virgili 
passed the URV and FURV’s Contingency Plan for the 2020-21 academic year in 
the framework of the COVID-19 health emergency. 

 

Hence, by virtue of university autonomy and the powers conferred on me by current 
legislation, 

 

I RESOLVE THAT: 

 

First. The faculties and schools of the URV must take appropriate measures to 
teach theory classes online as from 15 October. This resolution does not affect 
practicals or research activities. 

 

Second. In general, assessment must be carried out online on the dates 
scheduled in the course guides. If this is not possible, the heads of the degree 
programmes can organise face-to-face assessment in small groups, similar to 
laboratory and practical groups, and always respecting the measures established 
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in the Rector’s resolution of 18 September.1 Only in the case that faculties and 
schools cannot guarantee these measures must the assessment be rescheduled. 

 

Third.  The teaching staff responsible for individual subjects must notify students 
and heads of degree programmes of any changes in the teaching schedule 
resulting from this resolution.  

 

Fourth. The online activity of the administration and services staff, if necessary, 
must adapt to the online teaching activity. 

 

Fifth. The measures adopted as a result of this resolution must come into force as 
from Thursday 15 October and will remain so until 30 October, both inclusive. 

 

Sixth. This resolution can be extended or modified depending on the ongoing 
health situation or the recommendations of the health authorities. 

 

Tarragona, 13 October 2020 

                                                            
1 Face-to-face activities must be scheduled bearing in mind the capacity of every space, which is calculated 
using the general safety distance between people of 1.5 metres, except for those practical sessions which 
need it to be closer. Masks must be worn at all times. As a general reference, spaces can be occupied to 
30% of their capacity, with a safety area of 2.5 square metres per person. Whatever the occupancy, spaces 
must be aired regularly as stipulated in the Contingency Plan. 
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